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                              Rush Common School Newsletter 
 

Friday 2nd December 2022 
 

 

Dream, Aspire, Succeed 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I will start this newsletter by sharing a fabulous assembly delivered by four of our Year 6 pupils this week. 
Throughout the month of October, children across the school engaged in lessons relating to black history. 
During their learning about inspirational black heroes of the past, they developed a strong passion to share 
their understanding with the rest of the school. In particular, they wanted to ensure everyone understood how 
these figures had helped allow future generations to live in a more equal society. Therefore they approached 
the leadership team, organised and practiced their assembly during break times and finally delivered their 
assembly on Monday. They focused on Rosa Parkes, Martin Luther King and Barack Obama, and shared 
information using both a powerpoint presentation and videos – the rest of the school were spellbound! In 
preparing and carrying out this Assembly independently from inception to delivery, the pupils demonstrated the 
type of learning characterisitcs we look to develop in pupils throughout their journey at Rush Common School. 
 
We are all starting to gear up towards Christmas and our KS1 and Reception children have been practicing 
their nativity performances that take place over the next two weeks. This is a lovely opportunity for children to 
perform in front of a live audience, and we find it really helps develop pupils confidence. We know this will be 
a special moment for our Reception parents, with it being the children’s first nativity in school, but also our Year 
1 parents, who were only able to watch online last year. We cannot wait to share these performances with you 
and the children are really excited! 
 
We pride ourselves on the enrichment opportunites we provide across the curriculum, and over the last fortnight 
a number of events have taken place. Last Wednesday was our annual BeepBeep! Day where our younger 
children learnt all about the importance of road safety, and dresed up in highly visible clothing! This Wednesday 
we held our Year 2 Roman Day, in which children engaged in a wide array of Roman activities, including 
building their own amphitheatres, designing Roman coins, learning Latin and baking honey biscuits. This really 
brought the topic to life, and created such memorable experiences! Finally, our Choir were out at the ‘Big 
Christmas Sing’ this week joining eleven other schools at Oxford Town Hall. The children sang their hearts out 
and as always, were superb ambassadors for our school. 
 
Pupil leadership is an important part of our school, and where we can, we link this to real life jobs. This week, 
twelve of our Year 6 children took part in Junior Newbury Building Society training. The branch manager for the 
Newbury Building Society, came to our school and spent the morning training our pupils to be cashiers for the 
Rush Common Branch of the JNBS. Going forward these pupils will open the branch once a week, and children 
in the school can deposit money with the cashiers, which is then securely deposited at Newbury Building 
Society by a member of staff. This is a lovely opportunity for both pupil leadership and teaching our pupils about 
money and spending, as well as the importance of good saving habits. A letter will go out to parents detailing 
when the branch will be open.  
 
As we all start our preparations for Christmas, in the unusual company of a World Cup, I hope everyone has a 
really enjoyable and safe weekend ahead.  
 
 

Kind regards 

Kristen Fawcett   

Headteacher 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 
                 

     
 
 
 
 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

           
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Dinners 
The cost of school dinners is £2.40 
per day. Payment for school 
dinners can be made via 
ParentMail. Meal choices must be 
made at least 3 days in advance.                                
                              

 

Gymnastics Competition 

 

 

 
 
Congratulations to Charlotte in 
Year 2 who recently competed 
in a Gymnastics Competition. 
Charlotte won three gold 
medals, one silver medal and a 
trophy for gymnast of the year.  
Well done! 

Guidance for Parents and Carers 

 

Grandparents guide to online safety 
 
Many grandparents will be carers for children either in a full time or part time capacity and it is vital 
that they have a good understanding of the risks and issues faced by children and young people. 
Internet Matters have put together a fabulous guide for grandparents giving advice on a range of 
issues such as: 

 Screen time. 

 Online gaming. 

 Managing money. 

 Peer pressure 

 and more. 

You can find the article HERE. 

 

Teaching Assistant Vacancy 
We have a vacancy for a Teaching Assistant 
with SEN Responsibilities at Rush Common 
School.  If you or you know of anyone who 
might be interested in the position please see 
the link below: 

 

https://rushcommonschool.org/our-

school/recruitment-vacancies/ 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiIr-Ts1-vaAhUGsxQKHee9BuQQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://st-augustines-hythe.kent.sch.uk/kent/primary/staugustines/site/pages/schoolinformation/schooldinners&psig=AOvVaw2yWOScyqYLiu9sCr8yj_nF&ust=1525510561407106
https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=08c039df33&e=26870b3498
https://rushcommonschool.org/our-school/recruitment-vacancies/
https://rushcommonschool.org/our-school/recruitment-vacancies/


  
    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dates for your diary 2022/23 
 
Year 6 Trip to STEAM Museum                          Tuesday 6th December 
 
Year 1 and 2 Nativity Performances Tuesday 6th December @ 5.00pm 
                                                                               IND/BL and 2RS 
 
                                                                               Thursday 8th December @5.00pm 
                                                                               1LM/JB and 2JM 
 
Year 4 Residential to Ufton Court                      Wednesday 7th – Friday 9th December    
 
Christmas Jumper Day (Non-Uniform Day)  
for Save The Children.                                       Thursday 8th December 
 
Choir Trip to SMEG Friday 9th December 
 
Reception Nativity Performances                     Tuesday 13th and Thursday 15th December @2.00pm 
 
Christmas Lunch Day Friday 16th December                                                 
 
End of Term 1b  Tuesday 20th December @ 1.30pm 
 
Start of Term 2a Wednesday 4th January 2023 
 
Year 6 Assembly  Thursday 12th January @ 9.00am 2023 
 
KS1 Books At Bedtime  Thursday 12th January 2023 
 
China Day  Friday 20th January 2023 
 
Year 3 Trip to Ashmolean Museum Monday 23rd January 2023 
 
Year 5 Assembly  Wednesday 25th January @ 9.00am 2023 
 
Safer Internet Day  Tuesday 7th February 2023 
 
Curriculum House Competition Wednesday 8th February 2023 
 
Inside Out Day Friday 10th February 2023 
 

                 

Homework Champions 

 

 Jerome           1ND/BL 

Rosalei            1ND/BL 

Sophia            2RS 

Millie              2RS 

Matilda          3JF 

Amelia            3JF 

Alex                 4CM 

 

Sam              5EC 

Macie           5EC 

Maja            5EC 

Elliott          6JN 

Tristan        6JN 

 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 
End of Term 2a Friday 10th February 2023 
 
Start of Term 2b Monday 20th February 2023 
 
World Book Day Thursday 2nd March 2023 
 
Year 4 Assembly  Tuesday 7th March @ 2.30pm 2023 
 
Year 3 Assembly  Thursday 16th March @ 9.00am 2023 
 
Reception Assembly  Wednesday 29th March @ 2.30pm 2023 
 
End of Term 2b Friday 31st March 2023 @ 1.30pm 
 
Start of Term 3a Monday 17th April 2023 
 
May Bank Holiday (children not in school) Monday 1st May 2023 
 
Year 1 Assembly  Tuesday 23rd May @ 9.00am 2023 
 
End of Term 3a Friday 26th May 2023 
 
Inset Day (Children Not in School) Monday 5th June  2023 
 
Start of Term 3b Tuesday 6th June 2023 
 
Year 6 Residential to Call of the Wild                Monday 26th – Friday 30th June 2023 
 
Year 2 Assembly  Tuesday 27th June @ 9.00am 2023 
 
End of Term 3b Thursday 20th July 2023 @1.30pm 
 
Inset Day (Children Not in School) Friday 21st July 2023 
 

Local Community News 
 
Please note items and events detailed below are for information purposes only. Rush Common School do not 
endorse or make recommendations.         
                                

 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 

                       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 

                          
 

                     



  
    

 
 

 
 
                                                            
                                                               
 
 
                      

            
 
                                                                           
 
 
 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 
Please see below events that are being held at Abingdon library.  
  
Christmas crafts and storytime: Saturday 26 November.  
Crafts all day. Hot chocolate and mince pies from 2 – 4 pm. Storytime 2.30 – 3 pm 

  
A Knights Journey to the King's Throne: Friday 09 December 3.30 – 4.30 pm 

Join Explore Learning at Abingdon Library for a medieval quest as we joust our way through grammar quests!  
This workshop is aimed at ages 9-11. 
Booking essential. Please call 01865 595509 or email oxford@explorelearning.co.uk 

  
Fun with Phonics: Friday 09 December 3.30 – 4.30 pm 

Join us for a session all related to phonics - We will be focusing on blending and segmenting different sounds 
of different difficulty and preparing you for the phonics assessment at the end of Year 1!  
This is open for children from ages 4-7. 
Booking essential. Please call 01865 595509 or email oxford@explorelearning.co.uk 

Children's Author Talk with Sam Langley-Swain: Saturday 10 December 2022 2.30 – 3.30 pm 

A Christmas story time with children’s author Samuel Langley-Swain, reading from his wonderful, new picture 
book: Where Björn Belongs. 

This is a beautifully illustrated book with magical winter scenes. A story of love, friendship and hope, it tells 
the tale of a very special bond between a boy and a bear. 

Copies will be available on the day for purchase and signing. 

Most suited for children aged 8 and under, we will welcome children of all ages with their grown up. 

Please come to the library or call us on 01235 520374 to register for this event. 
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